Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

# Neg only

<b>YA#</b> 77/51 #129	orig# Book p.144c	<b>Description:</b> Typical Mining Scene, blowing black sand from placer gold. 31. T.N. Hibben & Co. Victoria, B.C.	
77/51 #130	p. 176c	Ivory from Sulphur Creek, B.N.Co. No. 48 [2 men and 3 women posed with mastodon bones]	
77/51 #131		[1 man in uniform, star on helmet. Same neg as #28]	
77/51 #132	p. 144b	Colonel Zachary T. Wood.	
77/51 #133	p. 144f	James Hamilton Ross.	No.
77/51 #134		Christ the King School	
77/51 #135		Capt. Ammundson. Director of North West Passage. Taken at Eagle, Alaska in 190?	
77/51 #136		[neg of portrait of little girl]	

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

# Neg only

YA#	orig#	Description:
77/51 #137		No. 232 Dominion Creek. Wolfe Poto #557. Dawson, Y.T. '06
77/51 #138		Steamer "White Horse" B.Y.N.Co, No. [16?] "Ascending Five Finger Rapids" [The sternwheeler 'White Horse' passing through Five Finger Rapids on the Yukon River. Crew working on bow while people watch from decks. Photographed from shore. Photographs YA #3318, YA #3481, YA #8415, 77/51 #138, 78/69 #138, 78/69 #343, 78/89 #7, 80/60 #13, 87/101 #46, 96/83 #5, 2001/134 #26, and 2002/118 #49 are the same image (but with different cropping).] - [190-?].
77/51 #139		No. 233 Below Lower Discovery Dominion Creek. Wolfe Photo G35 Dawson Y.T. [9 men posed by overhead sluice box??]
77/51 #140		[Portrait of man in uniform]

Ne	a OI	nlv
	5 VI	

YA#	orig#	Description:
77/51 #141		Return of Corporal Dempster, Constable Fife, Ex Constable Turner And Special Charley Stewart After Having Found The Lost Ft MacPherson to Dawson Patrol [Crowd of men and boys watching the RNWMP relief expedition with their three dog teams and sleds at the Fort Herchmer barracks compound in Dawson City after their search for the Fort McPherson Fitzgerald Patrol. Members are from viewer's left to right: Charlie Stewart, Corporal W.J.D. Dempster (in a white anorak), ex-Constable Frederick Turner, and Constable James Fyfe. The people are standing on a boardwalk next to the horse stables.] [77/51 #141, 86/42 #61, 92/15 #266, and 2002/122 #31 are the same image.] - [Mar 1911] Photographer: J. Doody.
77/51 #142	p. 16b	Soapy Smith of Skagway pictured after his killing by Reid.
77/51 #143	p. 16b	Frank Reid did not survive the bandit's bullets.
77/51 #144	p. 17	Robert Henderson

Neg	on	ly
-----	----	----

<b>YA#</b> 77/51 #145	<b>orig#</b> p. 112c	Description: A mountain sheep hunter in the Yukon E.J. Hamacher photo. see also #
77/51 #146	p. 48b	Drill No. 2 and Dredge at Bear Creek, Y.T.
77/51 #147		St, Andrew's Church. Dawson Y.T. Can No. 60. Published for Smith's Book Store, Dawson Y.T. Can.
77/51 #148	opp p.113	Rev. John Pringle & Rev. George Pringle.
77/51 #149	p.48d	William Ogilvie
77/51 #150	p.80c	Bishop Isaac Stringer
77/51 #151	p.144f	Mr. Harper, Yukon Pioneer. From photo by W. Ogilvie

# Walter R. Hamilton fonds

acc# 77/51

## YUKON ARCHIVES PHOTO CAPTION LIST

<b>Neg only YA#</b> 77/51 #152	orig#	Description:  Most Reverend J.L. Coudert, O.M.I. Vicar Apostolic of Whse
77/51 #153		Our second V.C Mike O'Rourke [no hat]
77/51 #154	48d	Frederick W. Hart. From photo by W. Ogilvie
77/51 #155	opp p.49	"Mickey" O'Rourke [with hat]
77/51 #156	p.144f	Leroy N. McQuesten, one of the Yukon's Pioneers
77/51 #157		Tagish Police Post Y.T. [need scope to read it]
77/51 #158	p.80c	Father Judge
77/51 #159		George Carmack

Neg o	nly	,
-------	-----	---

YA#	orig#	Description:
77/51 #160	p.80c	Rev. Father Bunoz
77/51 #161	p.80c	Bishop Bompas
77/51 #162		[child standing on chair]
77/51 #163		[Portrait of two men in uniform]
77/51 #164	p.80e	No. 7 Gold Run Creek. Wolfe Photo Dawson Y.T. '06. Sluicing the muckpile on Gold Run Creek.
77/51 #165	p.80e	Young Hamilton on the shaft windlass at Discovery on Pine Creek, May 1899
77/51 #166	opp p.112b	Dr. Alfred Thompson, M.P. for Yukon. Made for Smith's Book Store, Dawson Y.T. Can.

Neg only

77/51 #169

p.144b

## YUKON ARCHIVES PHOTO CAPTION LIST

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

Commissioner Starnes R.C.M.P.

<b>YA#</b> 77/51 #167	orig#	<b>Description:</b> St. Paul's Church Dawson Y.T. Published for Smith's Book Store, Dawson Y.T. Canada No. 57
77/51 #168	opp p.112b	Captain George Black

77/51 #170	p.144a	Tweit's Road House 233 Dominion Creek Wolfe Photo #877 Dawson Y T '07

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

# Neg only

<b>YA#</b> 77/51 #171	<i>orig#</i> p.144b	Description:  [The R.N.W.M.P. Expedition. Leaving Dawson In Search Of The Ft. MacPherson Patrol Supposed To Be Lost]  [RNWMP relief expedition with their dog teams and sleds at the Fort Herchmer barracks compound in Dawson City before leaving to search for the Fort McPherson Fitzgerald Patrol. Members are from viewer's left to right: Corporal W.J.D. Dempster, ex-Constable Frederick Turner, Constable James Fyfe and Charlie Stewart. Buildings and people are in the background.]  [77/51 #171, 86/42 #71 and 87/101 #4 are the
		•

## PHO 072

YA# orig# Description:

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at www.yukonarchives.ca

#### **PHO 072**

YA# Description: orig#

77/51 #113 [Group of people on veranda of house on King Street in Dawson City, Yukon.]

[Matte embossed "H.M. LeGear Kincardine,

Ont".1

[On reverse: "'The Monks' taken at the Tom Kirkpatrick home on King Street near cor Second Ave about winter of 1904-5. Left to right: A.D. Ross, George Jeckell, little girl, Ed Ironside, Miss McKenzie (our housekeeper), Thos G Bragg, Walter R. Hamilton, Jarvis McLeod and Jack Ross.".1 [Passenger Edmund Ironside died in the wreck

of the Princess Sophia.] - 1904-1905. -Photographer: H.M. LeGear.

77/51 #114 [Large group of men seated at a long table] [on

verso] Dawson Fire Hall. Christmas Dinner 1901. I am second from left, had come form Miss Hanna's[?] private hospital where I had just recovered from a severe attack of typhoidpneumonia. Ben Craig with beard fourth from my right. Chief Hector Steard at head. Henry Betts their registration clerk in Post Office and Clayton's father is third from right. I wish now in 1961 that I had recorded all names then.

last modified on: 2021-10-31 status: approved

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

#### **PHO 072**

YA#

orig#

## Description:

77/51 #115

Saint Andrew's Perceptory Knight Templars, Dawson, Y.T. Sept 10th, 1907. The Most Northern Perceptory. Top row: Osborne, Barnes, Alert[?], Scougal, Cribbs, Rothwell, Stewart, Sinne[?], Lowe, Nichalson, Hamilton, ?, Thompson, Striker. Second row: Heinricks, Leo]?] Williams, Dahl, Tucker[?], Kastner, Upp, Tiege, Thompson, Sims, West[?], Roediger, Galloway, Gaiby[?], Harris. Third row: Van Dusenberg, Gillies, Torney, Lester, Gibbs, MacFarlane, Douglas, Fych, Bragg, MacLean, Ross, Carson, Woodward. [Taken] In front of Masonic Hall, Third Avenue, near Church Street. [#15 is a small reprint of this image]



77/51 #116

Grand Masque Skating Carnival at the Dawson A.A.A. [Amateur Athletic Association], April 15,1903. Adams & Larkin Photo

77/51 #117

Kodak Picnic in Miles Canyon. E.J. Hamacher, Photographer. [Group shot of twenty-five: thirteen women (twelve with cameras and one showing a young boy how to hold a camera); three men with cameras; and nine children (one of whom is holding a camera)]. [on verso] Picnic Party foot of Miles Canyon. Rev. Edward Turkington in dark suit. WRH.

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

#### **PHO 072**

77/51 #120

77/51 #121

YA# Orig# Description:

77/51 #118

Hamilton, Hall, McKeown, Dickson. Curling Trophy winners, White Horse. 1907-8. [Four men posed with curling rocks and brooms; similar to #119]

Whitehorse Curlers. January 1908. Left to right: Hamilton; Hall; McEwen, Dixon. [Four men posed with curling rocks and brooms; similar to #118].

Top row left to right: Walter Hamilton; Angus D. Ross; George Jeckell; and Calvin Franklin. Middle row: Edward Ironside and Jarvis McLeod, G. Carleton Woodward, Irving Creelman; and Thos. G. Bragg. Taken in 1905 or 6. Dawson, Y.T.

Photographs 77/51 #108, 77/51 #120, and 77/51 #122 are the same image.

[Formal portrait of nine men.]

[Passenger Edmund Ironside died in the wreck of the Princess Sophia.] - 1905-1906.

[Same as #101 (original) and #99 (reprint)] Original mounted photograph. No annotations. Photographs 77/51 #98, 77/51 #99, 77/51 #101, and 89/46 # 43 taken at same event.] - 30 Nov 1900. - Photographer: Cantwell, George C..

oria#

## YUKON ARCHIVES PHOTO CAPTION LIST

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

# **PHO 072**

**Υ**Δ#

YA#	orig#	Description:
77/51 #122		Top row left to right: Walter Hamilton; Angus D. Ross; Geo Jeckell; and Cal Franklin. Middle row: Edward Ironside, Jarvis McLeod, T. G. Bragg. Front row: G. Carleton Woodward, Irving Creelman. Taken in Dawson. [Formal portrait of nine men.] [Photographs 77/51 #108, 77/51 #120, and 77/51 #122 are the same image.] [Passenger Edmund Ironside died in the wreck of the Princess Sophia.] - 1905-1906.
77/51 #123		Dawson Methodist Church Congregation. Rev. Robert Hughes, Minister
77/51 #124	p.112c	A mountain Sheep Hunter in the Yukon. E.J.Hamacher Photo. [on verso] Allan Quartermain Selous, the famous hunter [posed with a dead big horn sheep] near Whitehorse. Yukon Story caption: Mountain sheep are part of the Yukon's attraction to big game hunters. Included with the photograph is part of a biography of Frederick Courtenay Selous (1851- 1917) from The Rhodesia Science News Vol 13, No. 3, March 1979, page 94.
77/51 #125		Captain T.H. Alcock, Mrs. Alcock and Mr. and Mrs. Rendell. Dawson Y.T [posed on vernada of house]

Description:

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

YA#	orig#	Description:
77/51 #1		Mushing on the Yukon [three people on the ice]
77/51 #2		I think this was a group at a boarding place in Dawson [six men posed on a boardwalk outside a log building]
77/51 #3		[Man in a horse drawn buggy on a tree-lined road. Same as #14]
77/51 #4		A Klondyke Bottle window Published for Smith's Bookstore, Dawson, YT, Canada's No. 42 [same as #50]
77/51 #5	Chap. 16	Dawson Rifle Company. Chap. 16
77/51 #6		Dawson school teachers Left to right: Reg Hamilton, E.N.[?] Russell, Reta [sic] Munro, Mr. Patterson (P)

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

<b>YA#</b> 77/51 #7	orig# Chap. 15	<b>Description:</b> Town Station R.N.W.M.Police Dawson T. Aug 8. 1906. Wolfe photo [five members in front] The R.C.M.P. Town Station Dawson. Chap. 15
77/51 #8	p.48a	Ida Hastings [later Mrs. W. Hamilton] and Walter Hamilton at the McGregor Cabin, A.C. Trail, Dawson
77/51 #9		[eight men on deck of boat. I to r: 1.Schanke(?), 3.Callinson(?), 2.Bragg, and five unidentified men.]
77/51 #10		Ben Craig's cabin, Dawson [with man and woman and two children on veranda]
77/51 #11		[Portrait of] Rev. A.E. and Mrs. Hetherington Dawson Yukon. For Chap 19 Methodist section
77/51 #12		Anderson Cunningham. J.E.N. Duclos [photo] Dawson, Y.T. [portrait of a young boy]

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

<b>YA#</b> 77/51 #13	orig#	Description: A1247 Campbell Vancouver, B.C. [Portrait of unidentified man (Walter Hamilton?) with moustache and white collar] See #19
77/51 #14		Taken by Ida on Hunker Creek Road [Man in a horse drawn buggy on a tree-lined road. Same as #3]
77/51 #15		[Dawson Masonic Lodge building with forty-three men posed in front] Chap. 11. [Small reprint of #115. See #115 caption for list of names].
77/51 #16		From left: col. Franklyn, Fred Hartman, Walter Hamilton, Percy Overton, Doug Edwards at Billy Coppiery's[?] boarding house. Dawson [Six men and one woman in front of building]

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at www.yukonarchives.ca

#### **PHO 076**

YA# Description: orig#

77/51 #17 [Mastodon head found below surface on Quartz Creek1

> Mastodon head, uncovered at a depth of 42 feet on No. 5 Below A. Mack's Discovery, Quartz Creek, Y.T. March 5th, 1904. Length 4 feet. Width 2 feet 4 inches, tusks 7 feet 6 inches

Copyright applied for Landahl's Emporium Dawson, Y.T.

[Placer mining operation with cabin in background.]

[Photographs 77/51 #17, 80/60 #479, 90/24 #17, 91/20 #9, 95/104 #112, and 2005/158 #82 are the same image.] - 1904.

77/51 #18 Break up on the Yukon River. From photo by

> W. Ogilvie. The block of ice in right center of picture is standing on edge in water forty-five feet deep, and is being rolled along on the bottom like an immense wheel. It is four feet thick. Ice breakup on the Yukon. chap. 9 or 11.

77/51 #19 [Portrait of an unidentified woman (Ida

> Hamilton?) wearing a three-string necklace] A1247 Campbell Vancouver B.C. See #13

last modified on: 2021-10-31 status: approved



Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

<b>YA#</b> 77/51 #20	<b>orig#</b> 46	Description: [colour photograph of a gold pan with gold in it]. [Handwritten in pencil on reverse] Gold clean-up by Bratsberg in 1956 on Bob Henderson's discovery, Gold Bottom Creek. Chapter 12 pg.6 [p' 96?].
77/51 #21	47	Flower exhibit at the A.B. Hall in Dawson YT. Feb. 15 and 16, 1907 Landahl's Emporium. Dawson. Yukon wildflowers Chap. 11 (or 23) [same as #49]
77/51 #22	76	Will and Walt whipsawing [trees in background]
77/51 #23	77	Blizzard Day Shift. (1899) Our placer claim (on the bench) at 57 above on Pine Creek Atlin called Blizzard Claim. Right to left; Walter Hamilton, Omar Warner, James Stables, Will Harrigan, George Coutts, and Hugh Wells
77/51 #24	78	Packed for Spruce Creek. Our dog Whiskey in foreground. [Four men carrying supplies on their backs, on road in front of tents.]

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

<b>YA#</b> 77/51 #25	<b>orig#</b> 79	Description: Atlin May 24/99 miners[?] McLean and Ryan May 24/99 Pine City [boxing in roped off area with large crowd of spectators]
77/51 #26	80	Queen's Birthday May 24/99. X [marks] Rev. John Pringle (Atlin) Rev. John Pringle addressing crowd in front of Miner's Association tent.
77/51 #27	81	1899 [view of tents on] Pine City Hill
77/51 #28	83	[Jno's] Barber Shop [next to Miner's Rest Hotel] Discovery B.C.
77/51 #29	85	Our Glenora cabin. Left Warner. Right McPhatter. Taken by me before Will Harrigan and I left for Atlin via Teslin Lake, December 1899 - ca. 1899.
77/51 #30	86	Our Dog Team, Omar Warner. Walter Hamilton [two dogs in harness with two men behind]

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

<b>YA#</b> 77/51 #31	<b>orig#</b> 87	Description: John Vangho[?] Atlin Cowboy
77/51 #32		Midnight Sun taken by Ida Hastings at Fort Yukon near Arctic Circle from deck of Lower Yukon River Steamer about July 3, 1907.
77/51 #33		[Man in a horse drawn sleigh]
77/51 #34		Craig's cabin. Dawson Y.T. [woman on veranda and young girl on boardwalk]
77/51 #35		Craig's cabin front room, 8th Ave. Dawson. W.R.H.
77/51 #36		Yukon Huskies [dogsled team of seven dogs with four men. Two are sitting on the sled and two are holding poles.] B.N. Co. No.77 [on verso] Mail in early days Whitehorse to Dawson.

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

#### **PHO 076**

YA# orig# Description:

77/51 #37 White Horse Rapids [scow shooting

Whitehorse Rapids] B.N. Co. No.19 [on verso] The scows drop caused the spray of water.

W.R.H.

77/51 #38 Dawson Post Office entrance about 1906. Left

to right:- Calvin Franklin, Walter Hamilton, Robert Robert and Hugh McDairmid. Little girl

not known by me - Walter

77/51 #39 B. N. Co. Post Office. White Horse, Y.T.

No.7 [Men standing in front of the Post Office on the southwest corner of Front Street and Elliot Street in Whitehorse, Yukon. The men are

wearing coats. "B. N. Co. No.7" below image

(Bennett News Co.).]

[On reverse "Post Card", "This space may be used for communication.", "The address only to be written here.", and postmarked "Dawson Y.T. Canada PM AU 10 07". Handwritten message from Walter Hamilton to his future wife reads "Dear Ida, - I may spend the winter here. Not a bad looking office for White Horse, is it? Besides, it is near the outside. Yours ever Walter.". Addressed to "Miss Ida Hastings Nantyr Onto.". No stamp. Hamilton may have worked at the Whitehorse Post Office.] - 1907.



Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

<b>YA#</b> 77/51 #40	orig#	Description: Bear Creek Dredge. In August 1906, Y.T. Postcard No. 363 made for Zaccarelli's Fruit, Book and Stationary Store. [postmarked Jun 19 –07] [See also postcard 2020/54 #19 and 2020/54 #20]
77/51 #41	p.144a	Pack train, Dawson Y.T. [postcard] Landahl's Emporium, Dawson
77/51 #42		The Ogilvie Bridge over the Klondyke River. Orr and Tukey's Famous Stage Line Passing Over Dawson Y.T. [postcard] Landahl's Emporium Dawson YT
77/51 #43		First Train over the K.M. Ry. [Klondyke Mining Railway] Dawson, Y.T. [postcard] Published by Zaccarelli's Book Store.
77/51 #44		Arctic Brotherhood Hall Camp No. 4 Dawson. Y.T. (Alaska's greatest fraternal organization) [postcard] No. 58 published for Smith's Bookstore, Dawson Y.T. Canada
77/51 #45	p.144a	Freight Teams Enroute to Dawson Y.T.

## Walter R. Hamilton fonds

## acc# 77/51

## YUKON ARCHIVES PHOTO CAPTION LIST

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

#### **PHO 076**

YA#	orig#	Description:
77/51 #46	22	Right to left: Miss Hastings, Miss Andison, Miss Walker and Miss Holtorf [on veranda of] McCaulay house. 8th Ave. Dawson. YT. 1907
77/51 #47	23	Dawson Post Office about 1904. I.O. Ellingson photo No.54

77/51 #48 Whipsawing

[Four men whipsawing lumber. Probably at Bennett, BC. People, dogs, lake, and mountains in background. Card reads "Dawson, Y.T." and "Landahl's Emporium. Dawson.". Handwritten message from Walter Hamilton to his future wife reads "This is the process of sawing lumber which I attempted to describe to you. Two saws are at work. I worked above. We were in a grove on a hill side. W.".]

[Back reads "Post Card" (portion ripped), "This side is for the address only.", "Place Postage Stamp Here. Domestic 1 Cent. Foreign 2 Cents.", and postmarked "Dawson Y.T. Canada

PM Jul 9 07". Addressed to "Miss Ida Hastings". No stamp.] - 1907.



Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

#### **PHO 076**

YA# orig# Description:

77/51 #49

Flower Exhibit at the A.B. Hall in Dawson, Y.T., Feb. 15 and 16, 1907
[Pressed flower exhibit on display inside the

Arctic Brotherhood Hall in Dawson City, Yukon. Card reads "Landahl's Emporium. Dawson. Y.T.".]

[Back reads "Post Card", "This space may be used for Correspondence", "This space is for the Address only", "Place Stamp Here.
Domestic 1 Ct. Foreign 2 Cts. The Albertype Co. Brooklyn, N.Y.", and postmarked "Dawson Canada PM JUL 9 07". Handwritten message from Walter Hamilton to his future wife reads "Dear Ida, Do you remember the evening we spent at the flower show? Wish the colors were reproduced here. Oh, for a ramble with you in the fields or parks of old Ontario! Yours lovingly, Walter". Addressed to "Miss Ida A. Hastings Nantyr Ontario". No stamp.]

[same as #21] - 1907.

77/51 #50 A Klondyke Bottle window Published for Smith's

Bookstore, Dawson, YT, Canada's No. 42

[same as #4]



Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

#### **PHO 076**

YA# orig# Description:

77/51 #51

1. Foster, 2. neighbour, 3. Johnston, 4. Cloagh, 5.[Ted] Murgatroyd, 6.\_\_\_\_ Billy Thin[?], 7.?, 8. Gordon McLellan, 9. Johnston's boy, 10. Guy Ward, 11. Clair Bigelow 12. Walter Hamilton, 13. Ernest Forbes, 14. Bob Abrams, 15. Ed Herring, I think 16 is a visitor. Miners #8 Below Sulphur, Larss & Duclos Dawson Y.T. 1900. [On reverse] 'Cleanup' #Eight Below Discovery on Sulphur Creek, Yukon Territory, May 1900. Left to right as I recall them Nov. 12, 1945:-1.Foster, 2.a neighbour, 3.?, 4.Cluff, 5.?, 6. Johnson, 7.?, 8. Gordon McLellan, 9. Johnson's boy, 10. Guy Ward, 11. Walter Hamilton, 12. Ernest Forbes, 13. Ed Rvan, 14.Bob Abrams, 15.neighbour and dog, 16.Ed Herring, visitor L.C. Hall who appears in another photo with me accompanied me to Sulphur Creek from Dawson on Christmas Day 1899 and worked on 7 Below Discovery. He was a young lawyer form Chicago and later went to California where he practices law. Ernest Forbes now as widower at Mount Lehman, B.C. is the only living (1920) person in the above group of whom I have not any knowledge. Gordon McLellan, for years my partner in Vancouver, died a few years ago. He was a good friend and a good man and Guy Ward went to Washington State. I last saw Bob Abram in Seattle in 1921. Bob was a splendid fellow and an early student of the University of Washington, Seattle. We worked together underground all winter of '99 and 1900. Guy Ward was a fellow student. Ed Herring was our mail carrier. [signed] W.R. Hamilton

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at www.yukonarchives.ca

#### **PHO 076**

YA# Description: orig#

77/51 #52 Klondyke Vegetables Vegetables exhibit at Dawson. 1905. The president of Dawson Horticultural Society was N. F. Hagel, later dean of Manitoba Law Society in Winnipeg. The Secretary was Walter

R. Hamilton

[Close-up view of vegetables grown in the Klondike on display at a market stall in Dawson City, Yukon. Vegetables include cabbage, cauliflower, carrots, and radishes. The store

vendor / proprietor is just visible in the background. Photo inscribed "Cantwell Photo". Photographs 77/51 #52 and 89/46 #10 are the same image.] - [1898-1901]. - Photographer:

Cantwell, George C..

77/51 #53 Hunting in Yukon March 23, 1907. Wolfe Photo

Dawson YT [man in hat with dog team]

77/51 #54 Mammoth Remains Found in Bottom of 55 Ft.

Mining Shaft Hunker Creek Klondyke [Fossil mammoth skull, tusks, teeth and bones on display indoors after being found at the bottom of a 55 ft. gold mining shaft on Hunker Creek in the Klondike Gold Fields. Photo inscribed "Cantwell Photo". Inscribed on back: "Walter Hamilton, Dawson Y.T.". Photographs 77/51 #54, 89/46 #50, and 2001/134 #38 are

the same image.] - Jan 1901. -Photographer: Cantwell, George C..

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

YA#	orig#	Description:
77/51 #55		Steamer Casca with Moonlight Excursion. Aug 5, 1905. [on verso] Str. Casca with Midnight Excursion from Dawson. August, 1905.
77/51 #56		[view of front room of a house. Blind is closed. See also #67]
77/51 #57		Sun dogs. Cantwell Photo Dawson Y.T. [on verso] Sun dogs 8 below Sulphur Creek Yukon 1900. Walter R. Hamilton
77/51 #58		Larss + Duclos Dawson Y.T. portrait. Mrs. Benj[amin] F. Craig Dawson Yukon. I was Bev's groomsman. Dad
77/51 #59		[Portrait] Mrs. Geo A. Jeckell
77/51 #60		The Northern Lights view taken near Selwyn Y.T. Canada Photo by J. Doody #704 [Fragile. See #70 instead]

acc#

## YUKON ARCHIVES PHOTO CAPTION LIST

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

<b>YA#</b> 77/51 #61	orig#	Description:  Midnight Sun June 1901 Photo – Goetzman, Dawson [Fragile]
77/51 #62		Dawson by the light of the Aurora Borealis [Night view of Dawson City, Yukon. The Aurora Borealis (northern lights) are above the town. Numerous buildings are visible, with some illuminated by interior and exterior lights. Yukon River in background. Bottom corner reads "Copyright Applied For Jan 2 1908".] [Photographs 77/51 # 62, 78/54 #10, 80/60 # 446, 86/15 #475, and 87/101 #3 are the same image.] [Fragile] - 2 Jan 1908.
77/51 #63	Opp. P.81	Water tower on the White Pass + Yukon route. Photo taken by Roy Minter. Stamped Pageant Productions Ltd. Vancouver – Canada. R-order No. Y104
77/51 #64		Morcisse Caron and his cabin Dawson Y.T. [sign on cabin door N.J]

oria#

## YUKON ARCHIVES PHOTO CAPTION LIST

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

## **PHO 076**

**Υ**Δ#

77/51 #65	orig#	John Ross Yukon Sup[erintenden]t of Schools, Later he was Deputy Minister of Education for Alberta, His son Douglas is now Manager of the Imperial Bank of Yellowknife NWT 1959.
77/51 #66		Dawson Yukon Canada as it was about 1900. Walter R. Hamilton [ Panoramic scene of Dawson extracted from a book. Taped in six places]
77/51 #67		[view of front room of a house. Blind is open. See also #56]
77/51 #68		Dawson about 1903. [View of Dawson from Dawson west with piles of logs in the foreground] Damaged print
77/51 #69		[Portrait of] Three sons of Allan Jeckell (Dawson) school teacher later Controller of the Yukon
77/51 #70		The Northern Light view taken near Selwyn Y.T. Canada. Photo by J. Doody #704. [same as #60]

Description:

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

<b>YA#</b> 77/51 #71	orig#	Description: Aurora Display Oct. 1900. Cantwell Photo Dawson Y.T.
77/51 #72		First Mail to arrive at Dawson From St. Michael's July 6, 1900. 105 sacks. Sturts [photo]. [on verso] x I am at the right, in front of the mail sacks. (Walter) [sign on storeN + McKean]
77/51 #73		Town Station R.N.W.M. Police, Dawson YT Aug 8, 1906. Wolfe Photo
77/51 #74		Governor's Residence Dawson Yukon Ter. Aug 31, 1906. Wolfe Photo [torn photo]
77/51 #75		SOME OF THE NOTABLES WILL BE PRESENT AT TORONTO WHEN THE YUKON PIONEERS STAGE THEIR BIG REUNION THERE [14 caricatures on postcard: J.W.Tyrrell; Clem Burns; Dr. J.N.E. Brown; Brig[adier] F.S. Bloss; E.H. Jones; Johnny Lind; Andy Scougale; A.E. Mark; Major E.A. Steer; Rev. M. Dickey; Bert Collyer; Big Mike Mahoney; Bruce Wrak; Lethbridge Pat Egan and names without photos including Skiff Mitchell etc.

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

<b>YA#</b> 77/51 #76	orig#	Description: SOME OF THE NOTABLES WILL BE PRESENT AT TORONTO WHEN THE YUKON PIONEERS STAGE THEIR BIG REUNION THERE [14 caricatures on postcard. Same as #75]
77/51 #77	29	Whitehorse Yukon Winter of 1907-08. Back row from left. ?, Rev. [Edward] Turkington, Walter Hamilton, RCMP Sergeant ?. Front row Mrs. Cody, Mr. and Mrs. ?, Rev. Cody. Taken in Rev and Mrs. Cody's home. [Six men and two women gathered for a photo in a room. Most of them are holding a teacup and saucer. Photographs are hanging on the wall.]
77/51 #78	30	[Portrait of] Ben Craig, Dawson Post Office 1901
77/51 #79	31	[Portrait of] Hugh McDairmid, Dawson Post Office 1904
77/51 #80	59	A portrait of Henry W. Betts, Dawson Y.T. on Dawson Post Office Staff. Hisson now on Vancouver Yukoners Executive, 1957

# Walter R. Hamilton fonds

acc# 77/51

## YUKON ARCHIVES PHOTO CAPTION LIST

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

<b>YA#</b> 77/51 #81	orig#	<b>Description:</b> Missing
77/51 #82		Missing
77/51 #83		Missing
77/51 #84		Missing
77/51 #85		Missing
77/51 #86		Missing

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

YA#	orig#	Description:
77/51 #87		"1" =over= [on verso] Looking north. This is a picture of Pine Creek, Atlin, on the Yukon River watershed, taken in the summer of '99. The water wheel and drainage pump in the foreground on the left of the creek as you look at the picture, other pumps upstream. The stream shown at the left was from Nugget Gulch. Discovery claim was below the picture. The tent Will Harrigan, Omar Warner and I occupied was like the one marked "1" but lower down what was the trail or street of Discovery (Pine City). Our claim was above those shown in picture and was "the Blizzard" - #57 above Discovery. Walter R. Hamilton.
77/51 #88	12	Lake Atlin [on verso] Is not this a lovely scene? [Scenic view of Atlin Lake, B.C. A man, three tents, and supplies are in the foreground. An island is on the lake. Mountains in background. Bottom reads "Copyright 1906 By Lewis P. Muirhead.".] [Photographs 77/51 #88 and 78/8 #2 are the same image.] - 1906 Photographer: Muirhead.
77/51 #89	13	Pine Creek Falls, Atlin, B.C. Sometimes called Romona[?] Falls

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

<b>YA#</b> 77/51 #90	<i>orig#</i> 14	Description:  [Panoramic view of] Llewellyn's Glacier. The largest inland glacier of the North America Continent. Stretching for 75 miles from Atlin, B.C. to Juneau, Alaska. Copyright 190[6?] By Lewis P, Muirhead. [on verso] Photographs and pictures. This glacier is known as Llewellyn's Glacier in Canadian territory and Taku or Foster in U.S. territory, viz in British Columbia and Alaska. [Photograph is torn across the fold.]
77/51 #91	15	Pine Creek Falls, Atlin. Copyright 1906 by Lewis P. Muirhead. [on verso] I have often seen this falls when travelling between Discovery and Atlin on Pine Creek road. W. R. Hamilton.
77/51 #92	16	Earnie McKay, age 7. Atlin's youngest miner.

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

<b>YA#</b> 77/51 #93	<b>orig#</b> 17 ; 95	Atlin, B.C. [Long range scenic view of Atlin, B.C. First Island, Second Island, and Third Island in Atlin Lake visible. Teresa Island in background. Photographed looking southwest. Bottom corners read "No 95" and "Vogee Photo". Handwritten on back is "Atlin Lake".] [Photographs 77/51 #93 and 82/271 #1 are the same image.] - [1899] Photographer: Anton Vogee.
77/51 #94	p.146a	White Horse taken at Midnight [three sternwheelers, warehouse, and river in foreground] 1907. B.N. Co., No. 5 (1) Post Office; (2) White Pass Hotel; (3) Public school; (4) Church of Eng. (5) Presb. Church; (6) Freight sheds; (7) Railway Stn; (8) Fire Hall; (9) Yukon River; (10) Bank of [edge missing]. Giant post card addressed to Miss Ida A. Hastings, Nantyr, Ontario.
77/51 #95		Missing?
77/51 #96		[Portrait of] George A Jeckell. Dawson, Yukon. Dawson Public School Principal and my roommate: he was later Controller of the Yukon, and in the First World War was named an O.B.E.

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

YA#	orig#	Description:
<b>YA#</b> 77/51 #97	orig# 3	Money Order Dept. Dawson Post Office [Interior shot of the Money Order Department inside the Post Office in Dawson City, Yukon. Postal clerks working and customers at wickets. A January 1901 calendar hangs on the wall. Electric lights hang from the ceiling. "Cantwell - Photo. Dawson, Y.T." in bottom corner.] [Bottom of matte reads "Cantwell" and "Dawson Y.T.". Back reads "Left to right, Percy Overton, Douglas Edwards, Walter Hamilton, Wesley Young, Calvin Franklin, Benjamin Craig, Hugh McDiarmid. My face is visible in profile through the wicket. Walter March 1901. To Mother and Father.] [In 1903 for the Dawson City Post Office, Douglas Edwards was a Registry Clerk, Walter R. Hamilton was a Dispatching Clerk, Calvin W. Franklin was a General Delivery Clerk, Benjamin Craig was a Delivery Clerk, and Hugh McDiarmid was a Money Order Clerk.] [Photographs 77/51 #97, 82/291 #2878, and 85/51 #9143 are the same image (title is not inscribed into image for 77/51 #97).] - [Jan
		1901] Photographer: Cantwell.

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

YA#	orig#	Description:
77/51 #98	4	33 Gallery St. Andrew's Ball 1900. Reproduced from a lanternslide. Public [National] Archives of Canada No. C-6567 Damaged reprint, Public [National] Archives No. C-6367 Paintings, Drawings and Prints. [Photographs 77/51 #98, 77/51 #99, 77/51 #101, and 89/46 # 43 taken at same event.] - 30 Nov 1900 Photographer: Cantwell, George C
77/51 #99	5	St. Andrew's Ball Dawson No. 30, 1900 Cantwell Photo. Dawson, Y.T. [People toward the front are numbers #1 - #11 in ink. Reprint Public [National] Archives No. C-6367 Paintings, Drawings and Prints. [See #101] [Photographs 77/51 #98, 77/51 #99, 77/51 #101, and 89/46 # 43 taken at same event.] - 30 Nov 1900 Photographer: Cantwell, George C
77/51 #100	6	Dawson in daylight. [View of town site from the slide]

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

<b>YA#</b> 77/51 #101	<b>orig#</b> 7	Description:  St. Andrew's Ball Dawson No. 30, 1900 Cantwell Photo. Dawson, Y.T. [People toward the front are numbers #1 - #11 in ink. Two gentlemen in the balcony are identified as] Geo[rge] MacLeod; looks like Lithgow. This is my copy. It may help. Water R. Hamilton. [See #99] [Photographs 77/51 #98, 77/51 #99, 77/51 #101, and 89/46 # 43 taken at same event.] - 30 Nov 1900 Photographer: Cantwell, George C
77/51 #102	8	"Kenwood House" Dawson Y.T. where Ida and I boarded. Miss Kenny [?] property.
77/51 #103	9	Thomas [G?] Bragg. Sup[erintenden]t of Education for the Yukon from Bowmanville, Ontario. Timmie [?] Loagheed's uncle.

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

#### **PHO 076**

YA# orig# Description:
77/51 #104 p.48c; B.N. Miles Canyon
Co., No. 6 [A scow with forms]

[A scow with four men travelling through Miles Canyon on the Yukon River. "B.N. Co., No. 6" below image (Bennett News Co.). Handwritten below image is "The mighty Yukon in a narrow gorge".]

[On reverse: "Giant Post Card.", "If Address only written -- Half-penny Stamp -- Book Post.", and "If written communication besides address -- Penny Stamp -- Letter Post.". Handwritten in top corner "WR Hamilton" and "I ran this in a scow on way from Atlin to Dawson". Addressed to Hamilton's future wife "Miss Ida Hastings Nantyr Onto".]

77/51 #105 Chorus and Principals Opera "Patience" April

24, 25 & 26th Dawson Y.T. 1905. Duclos Photo. Those whom I recall in 1961 are: top row fourth from right Henry [?] Betts. Fifth from left Harry Pouah? Front row Miss Whyte, now Mrs. D[isher?] of Vancouver and right lying down Miss Hazel Anderson who later roomed

with Ida at the Kenwood in Dawson.

77/51 #106 Dawson Post Office, Cantwell Bros. [on verso]

Outside view of new Post Office Dawson. Walter. To Father and Mother. Walter R.

Hamilton.



Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

<b>YA#</b> 77/51 #107	orig# p.176b ; B.N. Co., No. 4	Description:  A Yukon Dog Team [Two people with a sled and five dog team. "B.N. Co., No. 4" below image (Bennett News Co.). Handwritten below image is "A malamute team".] [On reverse: "Giant Post Card.", "If Address only written Half-penny Stamp Book Post.", and "If written communication besides address Penny Stamp Letter Post.".



Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

#### **PHO 076**

YA# orig# Description:

77/51 #108

Taken in Dawson, Yukon about 1906. From left, top row – Walter R. Hamilton, Angus D. Ross, George A. Jeckell, Calvin Franklin. Centre - Edmund S. Ironside, Jarvis M Leod. Thomas G. Bragg. Front – G C (G. Carleton) Woodward, Murray Stirton. Taken in Dawson Y.T. in 1905 or '06. November 6th 1960. On this date as far as I know the situation is as follows: A. D. Ross passed away several years ago in Nova Scotia. Jeckell a few years ago when returning to Dawson from a visit to east, Franklin who [died?] in Fairbanks has a son in Seattle, Ironside was drowned on the 'Sophia', M Leod died two years ago while on a visit in Vancouver from Prince Rupert, Bragg about 1920 in Bowmanville, Ontario, and Stirton in '32 in Chicago, Woodward I believe is still living in Seattle and I in West Vancouver, W. R. H. (All are Canadians, except Woodward who was then U.S. Vice Consul in Dawson.) [Formal portrait of nine men.] [Photographs 77/51 #108, 77/51 #120, and 77/51 #122 are the same image.] [Passenger Edmund Ironside died in the wreck of the Princess Sophia.] - 1905-1906.

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

#### **PHO 076**

**YA# orig#** 77/51 #109 B.N. Co., No. 12

# Description:

A Yukon Hill Climber

[A WP&YR train with four locomotives and freight cars crossing the steel cantilever bridge near the White Pass Summit. "B.N. Co., No. 12" below image (Bennett News Co.). Handwritten below image is "Near the summit of White Pass. (narrow gauge railway)".] [On reverse: "Giant Post Card.", "If Address only written -- Half-penny Stamp -- Book Post.", and "If written communication besides address -- Penny Stamp -- Letter Post.". Addressed to Walter R. Hamilton's future wife "Miss Ida A. Hastings Nantyr Ontario".]



77/51 #110

Larss & Duclos Photographers Dawson Y.T. [on verso] Mrs. Yager's boarding house. Dawson, Y.T. on Second Avenue – July 1st, 1900. Left to right Mrs. Yager, \_, Henry Betts, Rose Marek (later) Mrs. Bev Craig, Warrington, Walter Hamilton, Calvin Franklin, [Albert?] Boyes, \_, Ben F. Craig, Fred Hartman.

77/51 #111

Dawson Methodist Church S[unday] S[chool]. Rev W. H. Barraclough, Minister, about 1903 [with large group in front, mostly children]

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

#### **PHO 076**

YA# orig# Description:

77/51 #112 [Man and sled dogs]

[A man with his eight sled dogs and sled posed on a frozen river / lake. Probably in the Dawson City area. Photo inscribed "Cantwell Photo". On back: "May 20, 1901. Presented to me by U.S. mail carrier Benj Downing. The photo was taken on the route to Tanana in the winter. Walt: To – Father and Mother". Photographs 77/51 #112 and 89/46 are the same images.] - [1898-1901]. - Photographer: Cantwell, George C..

PHO O/S 11

YA# orig# Description:

77/51 #126 Chart showing temperature Dawson winter of

1906-07. J&N Duclos [photo] Dawson, Y.T.

77/51 #127 Dawson Rifle Company May 24th; 1902 Top

row, left to right: 1. \_; 2. J.S. Cowan; 3. \_; 4. \_; 5. Charlie Shannon; 6. M.H. Jones; 7. H.R.S.

Creswell; 8.\_; 9.\_; 10. \_; 11. Walter R.

Hamilton; 12. Chas. McPherson; 13. \_; 14.

Walter Hamilton. Middle row, left to right: 1.

Wilfred Harrison; 2. J.S. McKay; 3. \_; 4.

Dougald[?] McMurray; 5. Fred Hartman; [6. to 16. unidentified]; 17. Rolf [?]rory [Front row]

seated, left to right; 4. Billy McKay; 5. Capt. Herb [Hulnl?]; 7. Ed Sears; 9. E.H. Port [signed]

Walter R. Hamilton, Hollyburn, B.C.

# Walter R. Hamilton fonds

acc# 77/51

## YUKON ARCHIVES PHOTO CAPTION LIST

Information in square brackets [] provided by Archivist. The 'orig #' citations refer to the book Walter Hamilton wrote entitled "The Yukon Story" published by Mitchell Press in 1964. Yukon Archives Library 971.21 Ha OR Ref 971.21 Ha Further details about these photographs are available in the Yukon Archives Descriptive Database at <a href="https://www.yukonarchives.ca">www.yukonarchives.ca</a>

# PHO O/S 11

YA# orig# Description:

77/51 #128 Public School at Dawson Y.T. May 1905. Photo

by H.A. Darms [on verso] Dawson Public School, May 195. W. R. Hamilton [Large group of students and teachers in front of the school]

last modified on: 2021-10-31 status: approved